Insert Date
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau

House of Commons Ottawa

 Ontario Canada

 K1A 0A6 

Telephone:  613-995-0253

 Fax: 613-947-0310
Dear Prime Minister:

I am writing to you today as one of the 5.6 million Canadians that love to go camping each year. Camping has been part of my life for as long as I can remember.   While camping is a more affordable option for many Canadians that wish to travel – that is not why we go camping. 

Camping allows us Canadians to re-connect with nature, friends and to escape the fast-paced society we now inhabit.  Campgrounds allow our children to experience nature and freedoms they cannot experience in many of our cities.

Campgrounds in Canada are as varied as Canada itself – some campers prefer many activities and things to do, while others prefer to watch and experience the birds, fish, and other wildlife.  

This is why I am so confused that your government is now telling campground owners that they are TOO SMALL to qualify for the Small Business Deduction, and that they must pay tax rates that are higher than Canada's biggest billion dollar businesses.  

All taxpayers should pay their fair share of taxes. However, forcing these small, family run businesses to pay a higher tax rate than Canada's big banks is not only unfair, it makes no policy sense. 

Most campgrounds in Canada are run by families that make a modest return on their labour.  If the Canada Revenue Agency has its way, campground owners will be paying a lot more tax – THREE TIMES the rate.  

Mr. Prime Minister, when Canadians elected your government, we were looking for a change, for "sunny ways", and policies and programs that support the middle class.  This is not what we bargained for, but it is not too late to do something about it.

Mr. Prime Minister - as someone with a young, small family of your own, I am asking that you support the 5.6 million Canadians that enjoy camping in Canada by reversing this policy to tax family-run campgrounds at three times the rate of all other small businesses in Canada.  Please direct your Minister of Finance to make the changes that the camping industry has proposed to make sure that family-run campgrounds across our country pay the same taxes as other small businesses.   Campground owners are not asking for a tax break – just simply fair tax treatment.  

Thank you, 

Your Name
